
Photo 1: A close-up of the degraded Boardwalk Trail that users avoid. Big nails are sticking up
everywhere, which stops both horse riders as well as ATV users. July 2022.



Photo 2: Moose Creek bridge on Boardwalk Trail looking west from the beginning of the 1.4 mile severely
degraded section that is shown in photo 1.



Photo 3: The portion of the Boardwalk Trail between the parking lot and the Moose Creek. This section
was partly rehabilitated in 2021.



Photo 4: ATV users are not using the Boardwalk Trail east of the Moose Creek bridge and are instead
driving out onto the wetland, which has seen severe damage. This photo is from early September in 2022
before the 2022 moose hunting season (the damage increased with all traffic related to moose hunting).



Photo 5: The small valley of Moose Creek in the distance (looking west) and the beginning of the wetland
damage caused by ATV drivers abandoning the Boardwalk Trail just east of Moose Creek due to the
extremely poor condition of the trail east of the Moose Creek bridge .Photo in early September 2022 prior
to the start of the moose hunting season.


